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Kickin’ It!   
Residents got their “kicks” on the field as part of Ken-Caryl Ranch’s Adult Kickball League on May 5. 

For the full story, turn to page 16.
Love life behind the lens? Consider submitting your photos to Life at Ken-Caryl Editor Allison Rager 

at allisonr@kcranch.org for publishing consideration in an upcoming issue. 

Memorial Day Event 
on May 27

Join us as we honor our fallen and 
late servicemen and women with a 
ceremony on May 27 from 9-10 a.m. 
at the Veterans Monument, located in 
Community Park, across from Shaffer 
Elementary School in the Ken-Caryl 
Ranch Plains. The event will feature 
keynote speaker Tom Coakley, resident 
and veteran, and Summit Sound of 
Voices West will perform the National 
Anthem. Pastries and refreshments will 
be served. Be sure to check out our 
event flyer on page 9. 
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Progress and Updates     
By Scotty Martin, MA Board Vice President 

Hello neighbors and Friends! Hopefully, you had a 
chance to read the Manager’s Column in the April 24 
edition of Life at Ken-Caryl. Master Association (MA) 
Board President Chris Schroeder shared details about 
the Board’s commitment to transparency and listening 
to residents, our neighbors and other stakeholders as 
we consider various community topics. Throughout 
2024, the MA Board will continue to provide updates 
here in the Manager’s Column on topics including:
•	 The establishment of the new Equestrian Center Committee
•	 Celebrating Ken-Caryl Ranch’s Master Association’s 50th Anniversary
•	 2025 budget priorities and how you can weigh in on those priorities
•	 Open space updates
•	 2025 budget process and adoption
•	 2025 committee openings and how you can volunteer

The MA Board plans to add more topics as the year progresses, but please know 
that we’re committed to serving you by setting the policy and budget direction for 
the Ken-Caryl Ranch Master Association.

This month, I’m honored to share our community’s progress to improve 
communications and transparency related to the Equestrian Center. Here is a 
summary of recent actions the MA staff and Board have recently taken:
Equestrian Center Survey
•	 The survey was advertised to the Ken-Caryl Ranch community and conducted 

in late 2023 with more than 560 residents and boarders who participated. 
•	 In that survey, an overwhelming majority, 82.62%, indicated the Equestrian 

Center is a valued community amenity. It’s clear from the input the Equestrian 
Center is a unique, valuable and defining feature of our shared community.

Equestrian Center e-News 
•	 All horse boarders received an email news blast from Ken-Caryl Ranch 

Equestrian Center Manager Carl Brackpool on April 18.
•	 In the April email, Carl highlighted analyses of the hay/feed, information 

from a respected veterinarian about the quality of the feed, the March 2024 
operational site visit from our partners at the Jefferson County Animal Control 
division, (including copies of the site visit report and recommendations), 
and information about updated Boarder and Trainer agreements that were 
distributed on May 1.

•	 The MA created an Equestrian Center e-newsletter, Straight from the Horse’s 
Mouth, which was distributed to all registered subscribers on May 9. This 
e-publication was created to provide information and updates on the facility. 
Boarders interested in receiving this e-publication may subscribe via the 
Newspaper and E-news tab of our website at www.ken-carylranch.org. 

•	 The MA is committed to sending the Equestrian Center e-Newsletter to 
boarders on a monthly basis going forward. 

Equestrian Center (EQC) Committee
•	 The MA Board approved the creation of a new Equestrian Center Committee in 

Q1 2024.
•	 EQC Committee applications were accepted in late March and April. Each 

application was reviewed by me, MA Board President Chris Schroeder and the 
MA General Manager Brian Yowell.

•	 From the sixteen applications, eight were selected for interviews. The criteria 
to narrow the applicant pool was provided in the April MA Board meeting 
packet.

•	 The eight candidates were interviewed in April 2024 and a seven-person 
committee comprised of Equestrian Center boarders and residents was 
approved by the MA Board at the April 2024 MA Board meeting.

•	 The first Equestrian Center Committee meeting will take place on May 22 
at 7:30 a.m. at the Ranch House. Please keep an eye out on the community 
calendar for information about this committee’s initial meeting.
Residents and horse boarders have expressed their excitement about the new 

Equestrian Center Committee, and I know the MA Board and staff are excited as 
well. The following are a few highlights about this new committee:
•	 Equestrian Center Committee Purpose: To evaluate Equestrian Center facilities 

to provide the MA Board and staff with recommendations on how to improve 
facilities through the annual budgeting process, improve maintenance of 
the grounds, benchmark the Equestrian Center with similar centers around 
costs and operations, improving communications, and recommendations for 
community events at the Ken-Caryl Ranch Equestrian Center. This committee 
will also develop recommendations to the MA Board and staff for improvements 
to other areas as needed.

•	 The overarching goal will be to track progress on these committee functions 
while truly supporting and appreciating MA staff who operate the Equestrian 
Center on a day-to-day basis. 

•	 We anticipate the initial meetings will include operational updates from staff 
and trainers, benchmarking reports of fee structures and operations from similar 
centers, communications updates, reviews of data from previous Equestrian 
Center task forces, staff recognition, safety updates, and preparing budget and 
operational improvement recommendations to be presented to the MA Board. 

•	 If the new committee is successful, and boarders and residents will feel 
communications are improving, events at the Equestrian Center will highlight 
this asset for our community, and the committee will prepare budget 
recommendations for the MA Board to consider.
If you have time, please plan to attend a future Equestrian Center Committee 

meeting and show your support for our new committee volunteers and facility 
staff. As always, if you have any questions about the Equestrian Center, or about 
the new Equestrian Center Committee, please don’t hesitate to contact General 
Manager Brian Yowell at briany@kcranch.org, or me at scottym@kcranch.org. We 
are here to be of service and help in any way that we can. And thank you for your 
continued support and involvement in shaping the future of Ken-Caryl Ranch and 
the Equestrian Center.

MANAGER’S COLUMN COMMUNITY CALENDAR

Information regarding audio and video conferencing options for public meetings will be communicated as it becomes 
available. See website at www.ken-carylranch.org for details.

All meetings will be held at the Ranch House unless otherwise noted.
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Community Meeting Recording 
Regarding District Future 
Capital Funding     

The Ken-Caryl Ranch Metropolitan District held an online community 
meeting on May 7 regarding the District’s Capital Plan and future funding 
strategies including possible continuation of a portion of the bond mill levy. 
The meeting was recorded and posted on our YouTube channel in order to 
reach a broader audience. We encourage residents to watch the video, which 
has been trimmed down to just the 20-minute presentation portion to make 
it easier to fit into your schedule! Please scan the QR code above to watch the 
video! Be sure to take the pre- and post-presentation surveys linked in the 
video for your feedback to be provided to the District Board. There was also a 
Q&A portion of the May 7 meeting, which is linked separately on our YouTube 
channel if you would like to hear the questions that were asked. If you have any 
questions, feel free to reach out to Traci Wieland at 303-979-1876, ext. 136, or 
via email at traciw@kcranch.org.

OUR COMMUNITY

Let Your Kids’ Education Take Flight at 
our Raptor Experience and Nature Day!    

Join us for a fun-filled Nature Day on June 15 from 10-11:30 a.m. in Ken-
Caryl’s open space! The Open Space Committee and Ken-Caryl Ranch Rangers 
would like to invite the community to a morning of learning and exploring in 
our open space. Participants will meet at the Bradford firepit, near the Bradford 
Perley House in The Valley, and can participate in a short, guided hike, a nature 
scavenger hunt, wildlife education, crafts, historical tour and a visit from a live 
raptor (courtesy of the Raptor Education Foundation). The event is geared 
towards 5–10-year-olds. We encourage carpooling or walking/biking to the 
event, as parking in the Bradford pool parking lot is limited. Also, NO DOGS 
allowed for the protection of the live raptor at the event. Please no parking on 
Killdeer Lane. 

OUTDOOR ED
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COVENANT CLIPS

Water and Weeds   
By Darci Cross, Community Administrator 

Hello Ken-Caryl! 
Let me take a few minutes to talk about two 

important issues of lawn maintenance — water 
and weeds. Although we have had a lot of moisture 
recently, we will for sure experience much dry heat 
soon. During the spring season, unattended weeds 
can really take control of your yard. Right now, it 
seems that dandelions are everywhere. Hopefully the 
following information will be helpful. 

First, it is not always easy to determine the amount 
of water or the frequency of watering that your lawn needs. The type of grass 
and type of soil are two factors to consider when applying water. Each time you 
water, apply enough water to moisten as much of the turf grass as possible. Also, 
grass growing on sandy soil needs a smaller amount of water more often while a 
clay base requires more water less often. In Ken-Caryl Ranch, we have both types 
of soil. 

Second, the presence of weeds detracts greatly from the time and expense 
you put forward to make your lawn a pretty place for you and your family to 
enjoy. When you discover weeds, dig them up by the roots, getting the complete 
root if possible. Weeding is easier if it follows lawn watering or heavy rain, as 
the soil is looser, and the roots are more easily pulled out completely. Many 
grassy weeds such as quack grass should be dug out, removing the entire root. 
Then place the topsoil and good grass seed in the bare spot that remains. Keep 
this area moist until the seedlings are up and strong. When using herbicides, 
remember to take caution to apply the least amount possible. Apply when the 
air is still, do not allow children and pets to play on the treated areas for several 
days and always make sure to read the directions thoroughly before application. 
And of course, don’t forget those rock beds, mulch areas and the weeds that love 
to pop up into any little crack it can find in our walkways and driveway. 

Let’s all do our part to keep up the aesthetics of Ken-Caryl Ranch. 
I hope you all have a great Memorial Day weekend!
And as always, be kind! 
Darci 

Ken-Caryl Community Garage Sale	  
June 7 & 8    

The Ken-Caryl Community Garage Sale will be held Friday and Saturday, 
June 7-8 from 8 a.m. to 2 p.m. Join neighbors across the community by 
hosting your own garage sale. Please register to appear on our Community 
Garage Sale Map, located on the Special Events page of our website at www.
ken-carylranch.org. The map will show addresses for all registered sales in the 
community. Submissions will be listed on the map by Monday, June 3 by 4 
p.m. The deadline to submit your address online is Monday, June 3 at 12 p.m. 
Please note that the map does not automatically update after completing your 
submission and that updates will be made periodically until the final update is 
made on Monday, June 3 by 
4 p.m.

Garage Sale signs are 
available for purchase at the 
Ranch House front desk for 
$8, cash or check only.

Don’t forget to follow the 
Signage Policy when you 
place out your garage sale 
signs!

New this year - on Sunday, 
June 9, from 10 a.m. – 2 
p.m., a Goodwill truck will 
be parked in the Ranch 
House parking lot in the 
northwest corner by the disc 
golf course to collect unsold 
items from the garage sale.

SPECIAL EVENTS

How are My Property Taxes Allocated?   
Property owners pay property taxes to the Jefferson County Treasurer’s 

Office each year. The Treasurer’s Office collects the taxes and then disburses 
funds to various taxing authorities such as the school district, special districts, 
Jefferson County and law enforcement.

Your property taxes are based on the property value established by the 
Jefferson County Assessor and the total mill levies for the taxing authorities 
that provide public services. Taxing authorities use the assessed value to 
determine their mill levies. A mill is 1/10 of one cent, or $1 of revenue for each 
$1,000 of assessed valuation. The actual value, determined by the assessor, is 
multiplied by a rate set by the legislature to arrive at an assessed value. The 
actual tax amount due is calculated by multiplying the assessed value by the 
tax mill levy for each taxing authority within the tax district.

Did you know that the largest portion, 42%, of your property tax bill goes to 
Jefferson County Public Schools? Your local park and recreation provider, the 
Ken-Caryl Ranch Metropolitan District, receives 14% of your total property tax 
bill for general operating and another 3% for the bond repayment mill, totaling 
17%. The bond repayment mill, which makes up 3% of your total property 
tax bill, began in 2014 and is set to end in December 2024. See the pie chart 
printed with this article for a full breakout of your property tax allocations.

Financial forecasting for the District has revealed that revenues may not 
be enough to continue with the full maintenance of the District’s capital 
infrastructure in the long term. As a potential capital funding option, the 
District’s Board could place a ballot initiative on the November 2024 ballot 
asking voters to approve converting a portion of the bond mill levy as a 
general operating mill levy designated for capital and maintenance projects.

What do you think about continuing a portion of the bond mill? The District 
wants to hear from you! Please reach out to Traci Wieland at 303-979-1876, ext. 
136, or via email at traciw@kcranch.org.

DID YOU KNOW?

Wednesday Nights 
at the Manor House 
Return this Summer!   

Summer, summer, summertime is in 
the air… and at the Manor House with 
the return of their free Wednesday night 
events this summer on June 19, July 10 
and Aug. 7! The July 10 event will be a 
joint celebration in honor of the Ken-Caryl Ranch Master Association’s 50th 
Anniversary – check out our flyer on page 10 for details! 

Food trucks will be available for food purchase and local bands will entertain 
guests. No outside alcohol is permitted. Children are allowed with supervision. 
Doors open at 5 p.m. 

OUR COMMUNITY 

Register for Your FREE Pool Pass 
Opening day for our pools is May 25! Have you registered for your *FREE pool 

pass? Our pools are getting filled and our lifeguards are undergoing training 
to make this summer’s aquatics season the best yet! Are you ready? Spend 
more time at the pools and less time online by registering for your FREE pool 
pass ahead of time via our website at www.ken-carylranch.org and click on 
the Register icon on the top of your screen. *Free pool passes are for Ken-Caryl 
Ranch Metropolitan District residents only.

PARKS & REC

PICTURE THIS!  -  Ken and Carrol Migrate to the 
Ranch House Pool
They are back! Ken and Carrol enjoy a dip in the Ranch House pool as 
we ready our facilities for opening Day on May 25! Duck tested. Duck 
approved!
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Volunteer Patrollers on 
the Trails!     

By Matt Ōven, Park Ranger Supervisor

Spring is here in Ken-Caryl Ranch and with 
the warmer temperatures, trail use is increasing. 
Park Rangers will be out on patrol and so will the 
Volunteer Patrollers. Volunteer Patrollers are a big 
help to staff and in 2023 contacted 2,789 users, 
patrolled 1,421 trails and donated over 750 hours 
of patrol! 

To become a volunteer patroller (VP), attendance 
at an initial 2.5-hour training is required, which 
includes contact scenarios. VPs are trained on many aspects, but the major one 
obviously is making a professional contact. This includes an introduction/gaining 
the users attention, reason for stopping the user, educating on subject matter or 
any rule violation and a positive closing. The contact scenario training attempts to 
review all types of possible contacts in the field. What complicates matters is that 
VPs (along with Park Rangers) have to verify Ken-Caryl Ranch residency by either 
viewing an ID Bracelet (yellow Ken-Caryl Ranch resident trail bracelets or Ken-
Caryl/Willow Springs Trail Crew bracelets that are orange) on the person or bike, or 
stopping the user to verify residency or membership. 

Depending on the amount of time with a hiker, runner or biker, it may be a few 
seconds to a quarter of a second at best to try and view a bracelet. If the bracelet 
is not visible, like on the front of a bike or person wearing a backpack or on a wrist, 
VPs are required to stop the trail user to verify residency or membership by asking 
them for an address (possibly a family name to check records). VPs try their best 
to approach trail users in a positive manner and the job is difficult as it takes many 
hours of practicing contacts to become proficient. VPs are always trying to educate 
and also identify any trespassers and direct them to leave the private trails. This is 
different from being a VP/host at a public open space area or park agency as one is 
not stopping or directly contacting every user on the trails or parks.

Ken-Caryl residents, please do your part too! 
•	 If you have the KCR ID Bracelet (yellow), or a Ken-Caryl/Willow Springs Trail 

Crew Bracelet (orange), please attach the bracelet on your wrist, front of pack, 
dog leash, or handlebars!

•	 Please do not place the bracelet in your pocket, attach it to backside of 
backpack (hat or helmet), or under your bike seat, in the wheel hub, neck/
stem, etc., where it is not clearly visible. 

•	 If stopped by a VP, please answer the questions accordingly and do not get 
agitated. VPs are volunteers helping to keep our open space private and for 
residents only. 
With limited time to verify a bracelet when oncoming trail users appear, having 

it displayed correctly is the best way for a VP or Ken-Caryl Park Ranger to recognize 
an authorized user. After viewing the bracelet, VPs can offer a simple verbal thank 
you, wave or thumbs up sign. Another crucial part is that VPs (and rangers) have 
to also view the bracelet text, symbol or serial number to actually make sure it is 
an approved bracelet and not someone with just the same color bracelet trying to 
commit fraud. 

In addition, if a bracelet is not observed, VP’s will stop the trail user to confirm 
Ken-Caryl residency or membership. 

VPs can be identified by their blue vest, ID with black and silver patch and 
orange bike placard, and are the only authorized volunteers to contact users 
on the trail system. Please remember, the VPs are donating their free time and 
are not paid. They are trained to educate residents on all rules of the open 
space, attempting to keep out trespassers and want to do their part to assist the 
community in keeping Ken-Caryl Ranch a great place to live. 

Any questions about the program can be directed to Ranger Supervisor Matt 
Ōven at 720-512-3521 or send via email at matto@kcranch.org.

RANGER FIELD NOTES

Bears Active at Ken-Caryl Ranch     
By the Ken-Caryl Ranch Park Rangers

Spring has arrived in Ken-Caryl Ranch, and so have the bears. A recent report 
of bear activity included a bear with cubs knocking over multiple trash cans and 
digging through garbage looking for food. As a reminder, please remove or secure 
all potential food sources that are accessible to bears on your property. 

The reporting party stated that in their neighborhood, many of the neighbors 
leave their cans out the night before trash pick-up. This can be avoided if 
residents put their trash out the morning of their trash pick-up day. Bears are 
typically more active in the evening, at night and in the early hours of the 
morning. By reducing the time trash is out on the street, the chances of bears 
digging through them are reduced. This prevents trash from blowing across Ken-
Caryl, making the trash services worker’s jobs harder, and also, most importantly, 
it protects the bears. 

Bears, along with their young, will too easily associate trash days with free food. 
Cubs will grow and learn to teach their young the same habits as their mother 
sow did, digging through your trash. It is your responsibility to help prevent this 
cycle and keep the bears wild. All too often, bears become comfortable with 
these practices, and the result is the euthanasia of that bear and the cycle may 
keep repeating itself. Only humans can stop the cycle, so please do not be a part 
of the problem and help protect our resident wildlife!

Remember to remove all attractants: 
•	 Birdfeeders should be removed until winter when bears are not active
•	 Place secured garbage cans outside for pick-up in the morning only, year-round
•	 Burn food off barbeque grills and clean after each use
•	 Clean garbage cans with ammonia to discourage bears and other wildlife
•	 Don’t leave food, trash, coolers, air fresheners or anything that smells in your 

vehicle
•	 Lock bear-accessible doors and windows in the house, garage and car at night
•	 Remove any ripened fruit that has fallen to the ground from your property

Bears that get too comfortable around people can destroy property or even 
become a threat to human safety. Habituated bears must often be destroyed. 
Please don’t let bears die needlessly. Do your part to bear-proof your home and 
property, and help keep bears alive and wild.

Remember that a fed bear is a dead bear! 

RANGER FIELD NOTES

303.922.1002
premier-medicare.com

You’ve made it this far...
Let us help you go farther!

TURNING 65 THIS YEAR?

MEDICARE
EDUCATION and PRODUCT OPTIONS

Lucas Richmond
licensed Insurance Agent

7991 Sha�er Pkwy, Suite 207, Littleton

lucas@premiermountaingroup.com
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Recycling and Tote Delivery Updates     
As of the printing of this issue, there is still a delivery delay for 64-gallon sized 

recycling totes by Waste Connections from a third-party provider to residents 
who placed their orders online by the March 15 deadline. We apologize for any 
inconvenience this may cause. As 
this is a bi-weekly publication that 
is delivered to residents every other 
week, please be sure to check our 
Facebook page @Ken-CarylRanch 
and our website at www.ken-
carylranch.org for immediate 
updates.

The latest recycling updates 
include:
•	 There is still a new tote delivery 

delay.
•	 Residents may still use their 

current recycling totes until Waste 
Connections can fulfill resident 
tote orders placed online prior to 
the March 15 deadline.

•	 Once Waste Connections has 
the inventory to fulfill online 
tote orders, they will either 1.) contact residents directly regarding new tote 
deliveries/swap outs, or 2.) residents who may have missed a swap out can 
still place their old totes, cans, bins, etc., out the day of their trash collection 
services and label them, “Please take as trash.”

•	 If Waste Connections doesn’t pick up your old tote, residents are advised to put 
out their totes labeled as trash the following week and/or until it is collected.

•	 Waste Connections has assured us that, while it may take time, they are 
committed to collecting all old bins from residents during their scheduled 
trash collection days.
Trash totes ordered online by the March 15 deadline, as well as trash and 

recycling bins ordered after the deadline, will be delivered at a later date. 
Residents will be informed of delivery timeframes once they are available.

It’s important to note that all residents must have an approved 64- or 
96-gallon recycling tote. Orders can be placed online via our website at www.
ken-carylranch.org, under the Resident Resources tab, then click on Trash, 
Utilities & Subassociations. 

*Please remember that tote requirements apply only to recycling collection 
services. Residents may continue to use their current trash totes, cans or bins 
without any disruption to trash collection services.

Questions? Please visit our website at www.ken-carylranch.org and click on 
the Resident Resources tab, then Trash, Utilities & Subassociations. 

TRASH TALK

NO SMARTPHONE - NO WORRIES!
Get your personalized collection 

schedule and more online at
www.wasteconnections.com

With our new WasteConnect ™ 
Mobile App you can:

• Sign-up for waste    
 collection Reminders

• Receive Service Alerts for      
 collection delays

• Search how to properly    
 dispose of materials

Never Miss Your COLLECTION DAY Again!
DOWNLOAD THE NEW
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POOL CUES

2024 Ken-Caryl Pool Updates
Pool Pass Registration Now Open

Metropolitan District resident pool pass registration is now open for the 
2024 season. As a reminder, all District residents looking to access the pool for 
free MUST register online before visiting the pools. No need to get a new pool 
key fob if you have yours from last year; just register online and the old fob will 
work! Please stop by the Ranch House or Community Center during business 
hours if you would like a fob. Pool staff can’t issue fobs.

For entry into the pool you may use the following:
•	 an activated fob (if you had a fob for your pool pass in 2023, when you 

register this year it will automatically update)
•	 a photo of your activated fob barcode
•	 a photo of the barcode on your receipt when you register for a pool pass

If you don’t have any of these but did register, staff can check you in by 
searching your name. This is less ideal as it takes time when other patrons are 
waiting to check in.

Our pools will be adopting a cashless payment policy this summer. All non-
residents visiting the pools are encouraged to purchase their passes online 
before arriving at the pools. In-person payment methods accepted are credit 
or debit card, Apple Pay and Google Pay.

District residents may register for their pool passes via our website at www.
ken-carylranch.org and click on the teal Register icon located at the top of your 
screen.
Ranch House Pool Climbing Wall

We’re thrilled to share the news of 
an upcoming enhancement to the 
Ranch House pool! As part of our 2024 
season, we’re introducing a climbing 
wall in the dive well, situated opposite 
the diving board. Thanks to the 
generous sponsorship from Gravina’s 
Window Center of Littleton, this 
exciting addition will be open for guest 
enjoyment all summer long!
Pool Rule Updates: 

Safety continues to be the first 
priority at all Ken-Caryl pools. To 
further improve a positive and safe 
environment for all users, the District is 
updating pool rules in 2024, specifically 
the following:
•	 Children under the age of 7 and all 

non-proficient swimmers regardless 
of age must be within arm’s reach of a 
parent or chaperone (at least 16 years of age) at all times, including when in 
the water.

•	 Children under the age of 12 must be accompanied by a parent or 
chaperone (at least 16 years of age) at all times.
For more information on 2024 pool rules and regulations, see our website.

Weather Cancellation Policy and Updates
Pools will close for the day if the high is forecasted to be 60 degrees or less 

otherwise, they will remain open regardless of attendance. 

SilverSneakers, Silver&Fit, and Renew Active Members 
Members of SilverSneakers, Silver&Fit, and Renew Active programs do not 

have to register for a pool pass. If your membership is active for the fitness 
center, it also grants access to the pools. To confirm your membership or for 
any eligibility questions, please visit the Community Center or Ranch House 
during business hours. Verification of eligibility cannot be done at the pools.

New this year is the addition of a climbing 
wall in the dive well of the Ranch House pool, 
courtesy of sponsor Gravina’s Window Center 
of Littleton! The climbing wall will be situated 
opposite of the diving board.

Price Reduced
65 North Ranch Road

GREG MILANO
303.888.9228

4 Bedrooms,
4 Bathrooms,
Backs to Open 
Space, 1/2 block 
to Bradford Pool

Feedback Needed 
on Recreation 
Programs 
& Activities 
Communications     

Help us improve our 
communications! Staff would love 
your feedback on the Recreation 
Programs & Activities section of the 
Life at Ken-Caryl newspaper and 
other communications mediums. We 
would love feedback on how to best 
communicate with everyone. Please 
take our 2-minute survey to help us 
improve by scanning the QR Code 
below. Survey deadline is June 5.

PARKS & REC

HEALTH & WELLNESS

Celebrating National 
Senior Health & Fitness 
Day on May 29!  

May 29 is National Senior Health & Fitness 
Day. As the Nation’s largest annual older adult 
health and wellness event, its goals are to help 
keep older Americans healthy and fit, and to 
showcase what local organizations are doing 
in their communities to promote senior health 
and wellness. Join us from 8 a.m. - 7 p.m. at the 
Community Center, where we will offer several FREE events all day including a 
Zumba class, Hatha Yoga, Aqua Zumba, Body Composition Assessments, Buffet & 
Bingo and MORE! To view the schedule, and to secure 
your spot in our FREE classes, please visit the Fitness page of our website at 
www.ken-carylranch.org. 

Light lunch and prizes for bingo donated by Silver Sponsors Crystal Adams 
with Equity Real Estate and Premier Mountain Insurance. Pre-registration is 
required for all events. Bingo is limited to 30 participants.

PICTURE THIS!  -  Frozen Foragers 
Frosty foragers find a patch of green following a spring snowstorm. 
Image courtesy of resident photo contributor Tom Ryan. 
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Recycling By
Waste ConneCtions

of Colorado inC.
Proud Supporters of a 

Cleaner, Greener Colorado
www.wasteconnectionsofcolorado.com

Recycling By
Waste ConneCtions

of Colorado inC.
Proud Supporters of a 

Cleaner, Greener Colorado
www.wcdenver.com

Printed on 100% Recycleable Low Density PolyethyleneA

Printed on 100% Recycleable Low Density PolyethyleneA

Printed on 100% Recycleable Low Density PolyethyleneA

NO Plastic Bags • Plastic Tops • Shredded 
Paper • Hard-Back Books • Scrap Metal • Tyvek® 
Envelopes • Plastic 6-Pack Holders • Needles 
or Syringes • Paper Ream Wrappers • Plastic 
Microwave Trays • Frozen Food Containers 
• Mirrors, Ceramics or Pyrex® • Light Bulbs, 
Plates or Vases • Drinking Glasses • Window 
Glass • Hazardous or Bio-Hazardous Waste 
• Plastics Other Than Those Listed • Tissues, 
Paper Towels, Napkins • Waxed Paper or Waxed 
Cardboard • Stickers or Sheets of Address 
Labels • Kraft® (orange/brown) envelopes 
Styrofoam® or Paper To-Go Containers

Single-Stream Recycling Guide
NO 
SORTING
No need to remove: 
paper clips, stamps, 
address labels, 
staples, tape, wire, 
metal fasteners, 
rubber bands, spiral 
bindings, plastic tabs.

Please follow these 
guidelines carefully:
Please flatten all 
cardboard boxes.
Empty and rinse all 
containers. Do not 
flatten containers. 

You can now 
place all 

recyclables in 
one bin!

Opened mail & greeting cards

File folders

Phone Books

Blueprints

White or pastel  
office paper

Paper egg cartons

Magazines, brochures 
& catalogs

Paper- 
back  

books

Newspapers  
& inserts 
(no bags)

Paperboard boxes

Corrugated  
cardboard &  
paper bags

Paper milk/ 
juice cartons 

(no foil pouches,  
do not flatten)

Loose metal jar lids & 
steel bottle caps

Clean, balled aluminum foil
(2” or larger) and pie pans 

Glass bottles & jars 

Empty  
aerosol  

cans  
(no caps)

Cans (do not crush                    
or flatten)

flatten

#1-7 Plastic tubs & screw-top jars 
(no lids, no #7 PLA compostables, 

do not flatten) 

NEW!
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NEW!

#1-7 Plastic Bottles

Printed on 100% Recycleable Low Density PolyethyleneA

Questions:
303-288-2100

TRASH TALK

Know Before You Throw: Resident 
Recycling Tools  

Know before you throw... something away! Please refer to the image below to 
help you determine what can be recycled and what cannot. Printed copies of the 
flyer are also available at the Ranch House and the Community Center during 
normal business hours. Have a question about a particular item? Visit www.
wasteconnections.com/disposal-recycle-guide/ to access Waste Connections’ 
online recycling tool! Enter the item type and see if it can be recycled or trashed!

Oil And 
Filter Service

Includes Up To 5 Qts.
Regular Oil + Filter

Only Valid On Toyota, Lexus,
Scion Or Subaru Vehicles.

(Some Exclusions May Apply.)
 

720-379-7070

Synthetic Oil And 
Filter Service

ONLY
$4495

Includes Up To 5 Qts.
Synthetic Oil + Filter

Only Valid On Toyota, Lexus,
Scion Or Subaru Vehicles.

(Some Exclusions May Apply.)
  

720-379-7070

Monday-Friday  8 a.m. - 5 p.m. 

720-379-7070
7591 Shaffer Parkway, Suite B-2

Littleton, CO 80127
Close To The Foothills
Ken Caryl And C-470

WWW.TOYAUTOLITTLETON.COM

Expires July 5, 2024 Expires July 5, 2024

WWW.TOY-AUTO.COM

ONLY
$2795

Human Touch
Marketing with a 
Human Touch

CALL or E-Mail TODAY

720-588-0493
Service@JimBrownMedia.com

Print It

Wear It

Mail It
Promote It

We are your One-Stop for 
Corporate Clothing 

T-Shirts • Polo Shirts
Hats • Jackets • Socks

Embroidered • Silk Screened

PICTURE THIS!  -  What a Rare Breed! 
A Lazuli bunting as seen and snapped by resident Frank Schmidt.
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720-460-0179720-460-0179     @BIOMEND_AESTHETICS    @BIOMEND_AESTHETICS

WWW.BIOMEND.COM WWW.BIOMEND.COM 5935 SOUTH ZANG STREET
SUITE 220 

LITTLETON, CO 80127

5935 SOUTH ZANG STREET
SUITE 220 

LITTLETON, CO 80127

INFO@BIOMEND.COMINFO@BIOMEND.COM

SPECIAL EVENTS

Annual Recycling & Clean-Up Event 		
a Success!

Another successful Recycling and Clean-Up Event in the books! Many thanks 
to our amazing volunteers, sponsors, board members, friends, staff and residents 
for all of their support and participation in this year’s event! The Recycling and 
Clean-Up Event was held on May 4 at the Ranch House.

 “I love [this event], I look forward to it every year,” said Nancy Oelz, a Valley 
resident since 1985. “I save all of my things that needed to be shredded. It’s 
wonderful!”

Residents were able to dispose of many items and trash consisting of yard 
waste, trash, old tires, documents – and even the kitchen sink – at the Master 
Association’s annual event!

 “Over 13k in just electronics [was collected], [so] residents should be proud 
that it is all kept out of the landfills,” said event partner provider Nina Lemoi with 
Techno Rescue, a veteran-owned small business based out of Aurora that has 
been part of the Recycling and Clean-Up Event for several years.

Special thanks to all our vendors, Techno Rescue, Xpress Shred, Coloradoland 
Tire & Service, Waste Connections and GreenSheen for their partnership at this 
year’s event. Thank you to volunteers Gary Abeyta, Mark Knott, Debbie Seagraves 
and Chris Figge. Additionally, thanks goes out to Ken-Caryl Ranch Firewise 
and South Metro Fire-Rescue, the Ken-Caryl Parks Department staff, Platinum 
Sponsor Eva Stadelmaier, Platinum Sponsor A Little North Insurance and Gold 
Sponsors Fusion Financial Group and Premier Mountain Insurance.

Southwest Metro Fire Rescue crew members provided fire safety information to residents attending this 
year’s event, in partnership with Ken-Caryl’s Firewise Committee and Committee Chair Karyn Abraham 
(not pictured).

MA Board Secretary Debbie Seagraves greeted event guests and helped direct traffic. 

Gold Sponsor Keri Pugh, far right, with Fusion Financial Group greeted guests at this year’s event. 

Members of the Parks Department were on hand with their chipper.

Many thanks to our amazing volunteers, including Chris Figge, who helped to direct traffic.

From left, MA General Manager Brian Yowell and 
MA Finance Manager Mark Knott volunteered at 
the May 4 event.
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MEMORIAL 
DAY

CEREMONY

Please join us in honoring our
fallen soldiers.

Monday, May 27
9 a.m. 

Veterans Monument
Community Park

KEN-CARYL RESIDENT

American Academy of Cosmetic Dentistry

American Dental Association

Chair of the CDA Foundation

MDDS Board Member

Colorado Dental Association

WWW.BLUESAGEDENTAL.COM   (303) 973-1112
10354 West Chatfield Avenue, Suite 100, Littleton, CO 80127

THE FACE of
COSMETIC
DENTISTRY

Invest in Your Smile . You Wear it Every Day!

UNALTERED ACTUAL PATIENT PHOTOS

EXPERIENCE MATTERS. YOURS + OURS.
Dr. Susan Kutis’ commitment to excellence is demonstrated by her continued investment and countless hours 
of continuing education. With this experience, Kutis employs the latest techniques in comprehensive care to 
ensure her patients, both children and adults, feel safe and have a comfortable, family-friendly experience.

BEFORE

NOW ACCEPTING NEW PATIENTS
ACTUAL PATIENT ACTUAL PATIENTAFTER

10354 West Chatfield Avenue, Suite 100, Littleton, CO 80127

WWW.BLUESAGEDENTAL.COM | (720) 316-7210

Featured in Guide to America’s Top Dentists  
–Consumer Research Council (‘12-’17)

Member of the American Academy of  
Cosmetic Dentistry, American Dental  
Association, and Colorado Dental Association

5280 TOP DENTIST

2012–2018
COLORADO PARENT TOP DENTIST

2016–2018

TO
P D
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D E N V ER
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BEFORE AFTER

FACES OF

DENVER + BOULDER

2024

FACES OF

DENVER + BOULDER

2024

FACES OF

DENVER + BOULDER

2024

Make your smile
shine as white as your 

wedding dress on your big day!

Contact us now to schedule
your Zoom whitening!

Platinum Sponsor Eva Stadelmaier at this year’s 
Recycling & Clean-Up Event in early May. 

SPECIAL EVENTS
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State Farm
Bloomington, IL

 

As your local State Farm® agent, I'll be there whenever 
you need me with Good Neighbor service you can 
count on. Give me a call.

Proud to support
the neighborhood

Virginia Hooper, Agent
10143 W. Chatfield Ave, Suite 12
Littleton, CO 80127-4245

Bus: 303-973-8883
virginiahooper.com
       
        

Virginia Hooper Ins Agcy Inc
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As your local State Farm® agent, I'll be there whenever 
you need me with Good Neighbor service you can 
count on. Give me a call.

Proud to support
the neighborhood

Virginia Hooper, Agent
10143 W. Chatfield Ave, Suite 12
Littleton, CO 80127-4245

Bus: 303-973-8883
virginiahooper.com
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As your local State Farm® agent, I’ll 
be there whenever you need me with 
Good Neighbor service you can count 
on. Give me a call.
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Fairy Tale Ending
Helping our furry friends find homes.

Every adorable, adoptable resident of 
Foothills Animal Shelter lacks only one thing: 
a happy home. Please consider adopting one 

of this week’s featured pets:

ccu.org

Sponsored by

Ken-Caryl Branch
10026 W. San Juan Way, Littleton | 303.978.2274Fairy Tale Ending

Helping our furry friends find homes.

Every adorable, adoptable resident of 
Foothills Animal Shelter lacks only one thing: 
a happy home. Please consider adopting one 

of this week’s featured pets:

ccu.org

Sponsored by

Ken-Caryl Branch
10026 W. San Juan Way, Littleton | 303.978.2274

Rex – (293602)
15-year-old male cat. This  
handsome older guy loves petting  
and will purr up a storm when 
his  chin and neck are rubbed.  
Relaxed Rex likes the simple things 
in life: yummy treats, a window to 
watch over the neighborhood and 
soft places for long naps.

To find out more about Mochi, Rex 
and other deserving pets in need 
of good homes, visit 
www.FoothillsAnimalShelter.org.

Mochi – (293796)   
Mochi is 4-year-old female Boxer/
Bulldog mix. When young, she 
missed out on the positive 
experiences that would have 
helped her cope with new or 
busy situations. Mochi seeks a 
patient owner to help her build 
skills in this area. A well-adjusted 
dog friend would also benefit 
Mochi’s transition to her new 
home. She is available to homes 
without kids or with kids aged 10 
or older.

PICTURE THIS!  -  No ifs, ands or Butts About It
Resident and Master Association General Manager Brian Yowell snapped and shared this photo of three elk 
meandering in Ken-Caryl’s open space! 

Sign Up for the e-News!
To sign up for the e-News, go to 

www.ken-carylranch.org and fill 
out the e-News sign-up form on 
the home page or send an email 
to allisonr@kcranch.org.
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• 80% Repeat Referral Business
• Top 1% City and Nationwide for Closed Sales!
• Re/Max Chairman’s Club, Hall of Fame
• Re/Max #1 Sales Team KC Office 2005-2010

• Coldwell Banker Chairman’s Circle
• GMAC Broker Hall of Fame Club,
   GMAC President’s Elite
• Relocation Approved - Ask for us by name!

• Living & Specializing in Ken-Caryl Ranch
• 50+ Years Combined Experience
• #1 Ken-Caryl Resident Marketing Team (1996-2023)
• Over 2500 Households Served 

11383 San Joaquin Ridge  •  7368 Alkire St #204  •  10 Mountain High  •  1130 Twin Thumbs Pass  •  28 Mesa Oak  •  8 White Birch 

5 Catamount Lane  •  9607 W Trailmark  •  6 Meadow Rose Lane  •  9 White Birch  •  11 Wild Turkey   •  9 Paonia  

Here’s what our clients
are saying!

Team Sponsors of
Ken-Caryl Little League

1999-2021
Let’s Play Ball and Have Fun!

Please keep our troops and America
in your thoughts and prayers.

Proud sponsors of the 
Ken-Caryl Veterans
Monument

Sold by the Harders

2012-2022

TEAM HARDER
Brokers/Owner, G.R.I.

•  #1 Sales Team In SW Jeffco 1993-2022   •  #1 Sales Team in Ken-Caryl Ranch 1996-2022  

•  #1 Sales Team In Closed Sales In SW Jeffco 1993-2022 

View ALL Current Listings at DDHarder Properties.com 

Call Us Today! 303-875-3837
24 Hour Voicemail 303-972-1212

   11886 Elkhead Range  •  Road 11722 Hornsilver  •  15 Summit Ash  •  11709 Elkhead Range Road  •  15636 Red Deer Drive

David and Diana Harder
DDHARDER Properties

YOUR KEN-CARYL REAL ESTATE SPECIALISTS

7228 Gore Range Road

TERRITORY

6 Dawn Heath Drive

10862 Trailrider Pass

SOLD!

CIMARRON

We would like to take this opportunity to say 
thank you for the job you did for us by selling 

our property in Ken-Caryl Ranch. You helped us 
prepare the property long-distance to sell in a 

timely manner with professionals who got 
everything done quickly! Your knowledge, 

experience and communication with us every 
step of the way while living out of town gave us 
great comfort! Thank you both again! We will 

recommend you any opportunity we can!

Hameed & Azi Pousti
Sellers, 10862 Trailrider Pass  

SOLD!

SOLD!

DEER CREEKDEER CREEK

CIMARRON TERRITORY

1 Tecoma Circle

 

 

SOLD IN
THREE DAYS!

May GOD Almighty Bless
and Protect America AND

Our Military! 
May Americans NEVER FORGET that

our FREEDOM is NOT FREE and comes
at a GREAT price from the birth of 

America through our Founding Fathers 
until today!

On this MEMORIAL DAY may we 
REMEMBER those who sacrificed

their lives for us and for FREEDOM!

DEER CREEKDEER CREEK

7349 South Alkire St. #104
MOUNTAIN GATE

1108 SF, 2-bedroom, 2-bathrooms, 
large living room with gas fireplace, 
plus ALL new Appliances in Kitchen! 

Granite Countertops! Wood Blinds! All 
New Flooring! New Interior Paint! 
Private Patio! Main level no stairs, 
easy access for small pet owners, 
mini-greenbelt out back patio! 

Private! Washer and Dryer included 
too! Large oversize 1 Car Detached 

Garage with opener & keypad! 

$379,900

NEW LISTING!
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Recreation  Programs  &  Activities
All special events are FREE for Ken-Caryl Ranch residents to attend unless otherwise noted.

Classes are fee-based unless otherwise noted. Register online at www.ken-carylranch.org today!

303-979-1876, ext. 117

in Life at Ken-Caryl? 

www.ken-carylranch.org under the 

& Classifieds
April Crockett, aprilc@kcranch.org 

Adult Tennis Lessons 
Register today for Adult Tennis 
Lessons! For more information, 
and to check availability, 
including available lessons 
based on skill, scan the Tennis & 
Pickleball QR code above.

Food Truck Fridays
NEW for 2024! Join us for Food 
Truck Fridays on June 7, July 5 
and Aug. 9 from 5:30-8 p.m. in the 
Dakota Lodge parking lot, where 
we will host food trucks – from 
the sweet to the savory – for 
your eating pleasure! Thank you 
to Platinum Event Sponsor Bre 
Small with eXp Realty! For event 
information and to see the current 
lineup of featured food trucks and 
event info, scan the corresponding 
QR code below.

Special Events

Tasty Tuesdays 
Enjoy family time and an outdoor 
picnic at our weekly Tasty Tuesday 
food truck events from 5:30-8 p.m. 
in the Ranch House parking lot 
now through July 30 where we will 
host food trucks – from the sweet 
to the savory – for your eating 
pleasure! Thank you to Platinum 
Event Sponsor Bre Small with eXp 
Realty! To see the current lineup of 
featured food trucks and event info, 
scan the corresponding QR code 
below.

Junior Tennis Lessons 
Looking for tennis lessons for your 
young player? For more information 
and to register, scan the Tennis & 
Pickleball QR code above.

Robert Campbell
Tennis Director
robertc@kcranch.org
303-979-2233, ext. 202

Special Events

Memorial Day Event 
Join us as we honor our 
servicemen and women with a 
ceremony on May 27 from 9-10 
a.m. at the Veterans Monument, 
located in Community Park, 
across from Shaffer Elementary 
School in the Ken-Caryl Ranch 
Plains. The event will feature  
keynote speaker Tom Coakley, a 
resident and veteran, and Summit 
Sound of Voices West will perform 
the National Anthem. Pastries and 
refreshments will be served.

Kate McDonald
Aquatics and Community 	
Supervisor
katem@kcranch.org
303-979-1876, ext. 131

Season Pool Passes
All Ken-Caryl Ranch pools officially 
open on May 25! We’re ready, are 
you? Spend more time at the pools 
and less time online by registering 
for your FREE District resident pool 
pass ahead of time via our website 
by clicking on the QR code above. 

Aquatics

Community Garage Sale 
The Ken-Caryl Community Garage 
Sale will be held Friday and 
Saturday, June 7-8 from 8 a.m. to 
2 p.m. Join neighbors across the 
community by hosting your own 
garage sale. Residents can register 
to appear on our Community 
Garage Sale Map to make your sale 
easier to locate. Submissions will 
be listed on the map by Monday, 
June 3 by 4 p.m. NEW! On Sunday, 
June 9, from 10 a.m. – 2 p.m., a 
Goodwill truck to be parked in the 
Ranch House parking lot in the 
NW corner by the disc golf course 
to collect unsold items from the 
garage sale. For more information 
and to register your location, 
please scan the above QR code. 
*Garage Sale signs are available for 
purchase at the Ranch House front 
desk for $8, cash or check only.

Tennis & Pickleball

Outdoor Education Takes 
Flight at our Raptor 
Experience! 
Join us for a fun-filled Nature Day 
on June 15 from 10-11:30 a.m. at 
the Bradford Fire Pit! The Open 
Space Committee and Ken-Caryl 
Rangers would like to invite 
the community to a morning 
of learning and exploring in 
our open space. We will have 
options for a short, guided hike, 
a nature scavenger hunt, wildlife 
education, crafts, historical tour 
and a visit from a live raptor 
(courtesy of the Raptor Education 
Foundation). The event is geared 
towards children 5-10 years in 
age. We encourage carpooling 
or walking/biking to the event 
as parking is limited. Absolutely 
NO street parking along Killdeer 
Lane. Also, NO DOGS allowed for 
the protection of the live raptor at 
the event. This event is FREE, no 
registration required. 

Rockin’ the Ranch  
Experience the Rockin’ in the 
Ranch Summer Concert Series 
with the sensational Yellow Dogs 
on June 15 from 5-7 p.m. at the 
Ranch House/Soccer Field! Get 
ready to groove as we bring you 
an electrifying evening of  music! 
Indulge in delicious offerings 
from food trucks, and treat your 
tastebuds to a symphony of 
flavors. Don’t forget to bring your 
own chairs for a comfortable and 
enjoyable night filled with rhythm, 
food and fun! This event is FREE! 
Thank you Platinum Sponsor A 
Little North Insurance and Silver 
Sponsor Tacos Por Dias.

Movie in the Park  
Come join us for an 
unforgettable outdoor movie 
night under the stars on June 
22 from dusk to 10 p.m. at the 
Ranch House Soccer Fields! We’re 
screening “The Sandlot” as the 
sun sets. Enjoy complimentary 
popcorn as you settle in for 
the show. Remember to bring 
your own chairs for maximum 
comfort! This event is FREE!

National Senior Health & 
Fitness Day on May 29! 
May 29 is National Senior Health 
& Fitness Day. As the Nation’s 
largest annual older adult health 
and wellness event, its goals are to 
help keep older Americans healthy 
and fit, and to showcase what local 
organizations are doing in their 
communities to promote senior 
health and wellness. Join us from 
8 a.m. - 7 p.m. at the Community 
Center, where we will offer several 
FREE events all day including a 
Zumba class, Hatha Yoga, Aqua 
Zumba, Body Composition 
Assessments, Buffet & Bingo and 
MORE! To view the schedule, and 
to secure your spot in our FREE 
classes, please scan the Fitness QR 
code above! 
Light lunch and prizes for bingo 
donated by Silver Sponsors Equity 
Real Estate and Premier Mountain 
Insurance. Pre-registration is 
required for all events. Bingo is 
limited to 30 participants.

Special Events

KITCHENS • GREAT ROOMS
BATHROOMS • BASEMENTS • FIREPLACES

STAIRCASES • INTERIOR ROOMS

SERVING KEN CARYL SINCE 2004

303.978.0602
RENEWTHEHOME.COM

My Ideal 
Refrigerator

LOVE Thes Cabinets

Renew My Kitchen
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Babytime
Please join us with your little one 
for Babytime at the Ranch House 
from 9:30 -10 a.m. in the Bradford 
Room at the Ranch House, 
followed by Storytime at 10:15 
a.m. This program is designed to 
help the littlest minds develop 
and grow. Bounce, sing, rhyme 
and read with your baby!

Storytime at the Ranch House
Please join us from 10:15 -10:45 
a.m. at the Ranch House for 
Storytime, in partnership with the 
Jeffco Library, and have fun with 
our youngest residents! 

June Ageless & Unstoppable: 
Touching Hearts at Home: 
Home Care Services for 
Seniors  
Join us for our next Ageless 
& Unstoppable program on 
Thursday. June 6 from 11 a.m. – 
12:30 p.m. at the Ranch House 
with Touching Hearts at Home, in-
home care for Seniors! Touching 
Hearts at Home offers an array of 
home care services for seniors, 
people living with medical 
conditions or disabilities, those in 
transition from hospital to home 
and anyone over the age of 18 
who can benefit from the help 
of a professional caregiver. It’s 
also about the relationships they 
build and being able to give their 
clients the peace of mind that 
they are always in good hands. 
Whether it is running errands, 
light housekeeping or even 
personal care (along with a list 
of other services), they are here 
to help. Join us and learn more 
about these services! 

*Beginning in June, Ageless & 
Unstoppable will be moving to 
a weekly programming format 
on Thursdays! To view upcoming 
program dates and topics, 
please scan the QR code above.

Sign Up for the e-News!
The Ken-Caryl Ranch e-News is a weekly newsletter distributed every 

Monday via email to all residents who subscribe. To sign up for the 
e-News, go to www.ken-carylranch.org and fill out the e-News sign-up 
form on the home page or send an email to allisonr@kcranch.org.

Kate McDonald
Aquatics and Community 	
Supervisor
katem@kcranch.org
303-979-1876, ext. 131

Challenger Summer Soccer 
Camps 
#Summer”Goals”! We’re “kicking” 
things up! Sign up early for 
Challenger’s Summer Soccer Camps 
and save money! So, if you’re 
looking for a fun, healthy way to 
entertain your kiddos, secure your 
spot today via Challenger’s website 
at https://challengersports.com/
camp-finder/. 

Fitness Classes and 
Personal Training 
Please scan the QR code above to 
visit our website for the most up-
to-date information on classes, 
hours and fitness sessions. 

Janet Robbins
Fitness Coordinator
janetr@kcranch.org
303-979-2233, ext. 185

KC Fitness Sports & Athletics

Summer Enrichment Camps 
Ken-Caryl Ranch is happy to host 
several contracted enrichment 
camps conveniently located 
at the Ranch House. Explore 
the many offerings to look 
forward to this summer! From 
uniquely themed weeks to 
science experiments to exploring 
building and engineering 
concepts. Each program brings 
an enriching and fun camp for 
your child to look forward to. 
Registration is open online.

Adult Programs

Youth Programs

Recreation  Programs  &  Activities
All special events are FREE for Ken-Caryl Ranch residents to attend unless otherwise noted.

Classes are fee-based unless otherwise noted. Register online at www.ken-carylranch.org today!

Youth Programs

Feedback Needed on 
Recreation Programs & 
Activities Communications
Help us improve our 
communications! Staff would 
love your feedback on the 
Recreation Programs & Activities 
section of the Life at Ken-
Caryl newspaper and other 
communications mediums. We 
would love feedback on how to 
best communicate with everyone. 
Please take our 2-minute survey 
to help us improve by scanning 
the QR Code below.

Now Enrolling in Skyhawks 
Youth-Based Sports! 
Since 1979, Skyhawks has taught 
over two million boys and girls 
Life Skills through sports. We 
are partnering with Skyhawks 
to provide a non-competitive 
environment to teach sports 
to kids ages 4 to 14. Their goal 
is to give each child a positive 
introduction into sports and 
ensure they walk away with a 
smile on their face wanting to 
learn more. Summer programs 
that take place at the Ranch 
House fields include soccer, 
volleyball, basketball, baseball 
and mixed sports. For details, 
program dates and to register, 
please visit their website at 
https://www.skyhawks.com/
colorado/

Submit your dog to be featured in a 2024 edition 
of Life at Ken-Caryl’s “Ruff Living” column at 

https://ken-carylranch.org/submit-to-ruff-living/. 

Submissions are first-come, first-served!

RUFF LIVING!
MY HUMANS’ NAMES ARE: 
Daniel, Claire, Emmy, Ethan 
and Lindsay

MY BREED IS:
Cavapoo

I’M ALWAYS GETTING   
IN TROUBLE FOR:
Eating socks out of the laundry 
basket

I CAN’T LIVE WITHOUT MY: 
Mom giving me scratches and 
cuddles

I’M KNOWN FOR:
Consuming socks, and sitting 
and watching T.V.

MY PERFECT DAY: 
Eating treats and burying myself 
in the snow with Ethan, Emmy  
and Claire

MY SECRET TALENT IS: 
Escaping my crate in the middle  
of the night

I LOVE IT WHEN:
Ethan gives me treats - even when 
he is not supposed to!

LIFE IS RUFF WHEN:
My humans forget about me for 
one second!

Hi, my name is

TONY
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10488 W. CENTENNIAL RD #406, LITTLETON, CO 80127 // 303.388.2466 // WWW.FUSIONFINGROUP.COM
Fusion Financial Group and LPL Financial do not provide legal or tax services. Please consult your legal or tax advisor
regarding your specific situation. Securities and advisory services offered through LPL Financial. Member FINRA/SIPC,
and a Registered Investment Advisor. Fusion Financial Group and LPL Financial are not affiliated.

Begin your plan with a complimentary copy of our 
Quick Start Guide, available on our website!

Financial Planning & Wealth Management 
My name is Lisa Little. I am in my 7th year 
helping Medicare and Medicaid clients 
with their insurance needs. I got my start 
with Medicare when I had to help my late 
husband navigate Medicare and Medicaid 
16 years ago when he became disabled 
due to a rare congenital heart condition.

Since then, I have made it my mission to:
• Assist others by finding the most cost-effective plan 

for their needs
• Sit down with you to explain all that is available with 

Medicare or Medicaid - I am local!
• Continuously educate you on the upcoming changes 

and hold annual reviews
You need to understand the interworking of the plans 
to make an informed decision based on your individual 
health needs. Let us help guide you through the 
insurance maze!

ATTENTION: 
Clients New to Medicare or Medicaid

We offer 2 FREE 
Social Security 

and Medicare 101 
classes every 

month.

One is virtual 
and the other 

is in-person.

CONTACT LISA TO SCHEDULE AN APPOINTMENT
Call: 720-679-1320  -  Email: Lisa@ALittleNorthlnsurance.com

EVENING AND WEEKEND APPOINTMENTS AVAILABLE. NO OBLIGATION.

PARKS & REC

Food Truck Fridays are a Hit! 
Many thanks to all of our residents who came out for our inaugural Food 

Truck Friday event at the Dakota Lodge on Friday, May 3. Attendees feasted on 
fabulous food truck offerings from Laziz Ya Lebanese and Repicci’s Italian Ice & 
Gelato. Kids enjoyed bouncy house playtime at the event!

Many thanks to Platinum Event Sponsor Bre Small with eXp Realty! 

Resident and Food Truck Friday Platinum Sponsor Bre Small, right, with her husband Andy and daughters 
Samantha, left, and Brooklyn right. 

PICTURE THIS!  -  In a Misty Morning
Resident photo contributor Kathy K. submitted this stunning photo of the last remnants of white snow against 
the warm red rocks in The Valley. 
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SPECIAL EVENTS

Feeding Your 
Need for Food 
Truck Events This 
Summer!  

We are feeding your need for food 
trucks again this summer! If we left 
you hungry for more last year, Tasty 
Tuesdays returns this summer to 
Ken-Caryl! Be sure to join us for Tasty 
Tuesdays each week beginning in May 
– July from 5:30-8 p.m. in the Ranch 
House parking lot, where we will host 
food trucks – from the sweet to the 
savory – for your eating pleasure! 

This year, in addition to Tasty 
Tuesdays, we are excited to announce 
that we will also be hosting Food Truck 
Fridays at the Dakota Lodge from 5:30-
8 p.m. this summer! These events will 
take place on the first Friday of month 
May – August, with the exception of 
August, when we will host the last 
Friday event of the summer on Aug. 9. 
Food Truck Fridays will feature more 
family-friendly events, so stay tuned all 
summer long! To view the current truck 
schedule, including menus, please visit 
the Special Events page of our website 
at www.ken-carylranch.org, or scan the 
QR code on the specific Truckster event 
flyers to the right.

Tasty Tuesdays and Food Truck Fridays 
are generously supported by Platinum 
Sponsor Bre Small with eXp Realty!

*Truckster manages and schedules 
the food truck lineup each summer 
for Ken-Caryl Ranch. This ensures 
truck availability, fairness, variety and 
accountability. With the exception of 
residents being responsible for food truck 
purchases, this is a community benefit at 
no cost to the Master Association or its 
residents. 

FOOD TRUCKS @ 

KEN CARYL RANCH-
DAKOTA LODGE

Who's Hungry???
Scan here to check the upcoming schedule

Scan to see the 
upcoming food 
truck, menu, and 
more! 

Download the Truckster app to find your favorite food 
truck, book catering, and order from your phone!

Sponsored by:

FOOD TRUCKS @ 

KEN CARYL RANCH-
RANCH HOUSE

Who's Hungry???
Tuesdays (May-July)

5:30pm - 8:00pm

Scan to see the 
upcoming food 
truck, menu, and 
more! 

Download the Truckster app to find your favorite food truck, 
book catering, and order from your phone!

Sponsored by:

Living and Loving the Ken-Caryl Lifestyle  •  30-Year Resident AND Local Expert

303-929-0341  •  susanschellsells@gmail.com303 929 0341
susanschellsells@gmail.com
www.homesofkencaryl.com

Real Estate Group

303 929 0341
susanschellsells@gmail.com
www.homesofkencaryl.com

Real Estate Group

87 Deerwood Drive               $1,800,000
DEERWOOD  VISTA      

11355 Last Dollar Pass            $840,000                        
VILLAGE      

10920 Park Range Road       $1,042,035
SPREAD      

9 Summit Cedar                      $1,370,000                          
WYNTERBROOKE      

7591 S Dome Peak                $1,200,000                             
SPREAD

7 Summit Cedar                    $1,200,000      
WYNTERBROOKE

11672 Hornsilver Mountain    $600,000                   
TERRITORY

LISTED BY SUSAN LISTED BY SUSAN LISTED BY SUSAN

LISTED BY SUSAN LISTED BY SUSAN LISTED BY SUSAN

The reason we live here...
Ken-Caryl

4 May Cherry                         $1,600,000        
BRADFORD PLACE

SOLD BY SUSAN

34 Buckthorn Drive               $1,125,000        
COLONY

LISTED AND SOLD BY SUSANLISTED BY SUSAN

Seeking a smaller home in 
Ken-Caryl Ranch, under $800 
for a well-qualified buyer.
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• Removals

• Pruning

• Stump Grinding

• Shrub Shearing

• 10% Senior
    and Veteran
    Discount

Abe’s
Tree & Shrub Care

Abraham Spilsbury
Owner/Operator & Littleton Resident

Certified Arborist WE7555A
VETERAN

OFFICE: (720) 283-8226
CELL: (720) 979-3888

“I do the estimates and the work.”Over 20 years of experience.

PARKS & REC

Adult Kickball League Kicks Things Up 
a Notch! 

By Allison Rager, Editor

Residents and friends got their kicks on the grass on Sunday, May 5, as part of 
Ken-Caryl’s Adult Kickball League’s inaugural games at the Ranch House! Many 
thanks to Gold Sponsor Gravina’s Window Center of Littleton for their generous 
support of this league!

Ten teams comprised of 151 players “kicked it” as part Ken-Caryl’s Adult 
Kickball League in early May. Games began on May 5 and were welcomed with 
a spirit of healthy competition, camaraderie and community connectedness. 
Organized by Plains resident Jimmy Land, Ken-Caryl’s Adult Kickball League has 
been positively received, with registrations filling up fast for players and subs. 
This year’s shirts are as colorful as team names, such as The Ball Busters, Your 
Base or Mine and I’m Just Ken (Caryl). 

The tables were turned with adults taking to the field and their kids cheering 
on their parents as spectators. While this year’s roster is capped, residents 
are welcome to swing by the Ranch House baseball diamond on Sundays to 
spectate and get in the spirit of the game! 

“I am just super ecstatic with the turnout and community involvement with 
such a new program,” said Jimmy. “I did not see anyone without a smile on 
their face on opening day! It was a lot of fun, had by all! Even people walking 
their dogs or riding their bikes stopped to watch and inquire what we were 
doing. I can’t imagine what this league will become down the road if this is the 
turnout so far!”

Team Your Base or Mine, in orange, faced off against The Ball Busters, in pink, for an epic game of kickball 
on Sunday, May 5 at the Ranch House. Resident Heather Murphy, kicking, was certainly a game MVP for 
The Ball Busters. Your Base or Mine secured the “W” with a score of 11-7. 

The No Names, in light blue, vs. I’m Just Ken (Caryl), in yellow, played at the Ranch House baseball field as 
part of Ken-Caryl’s Adult Kickball League’s inaugural games in early May. Photo courtesy of Jimmy Land. 

PICTURE THIS!  -  Life Imitating Art 
How apropos! A swallow perched atop the Swallow Trail sign at the 
south end of Swallow Trail in the South Valley. As seen and snapped by 
resident Ted Gardner.

Plains resident and league organizer Jimmy Land 
gets into the game as pitcher!

Melina Brozek spectates and cheers on her mom 
at “bat”!



17 Life at Ken-Caryl	 May 22, 2024

LETTERS TO THE EDITOR 

LETTERS TO THE EDITOR ARE 
WELCOME AND ENCOURAGED from 
any Ken-Caryl resident in good 
standing or from any elected official 
or political candidate. Letters should 
be concise — no letters over 350 
words — and must be received by the 
published deadline date and time. 
Deadline dates and times can be 
found at www.ken-carylranch.org.

The preferred method for 
submitting letters to the editor is by 
email to Allison Rager at allisonr@
kcranch.org, but they may be mailed 
or hand-delivered to the Ranch House, 
Attn: Allison Rager, 7676 S. Continental 
Divide Road, Littleton, CO 80127. A 
response will be sent via email when 
a letter or article is received. If you do 
not receive a response, call 303-979-
1876, ext. 108, to confirm receipt.

We do not print anonymous letters. 
Letters must include name, address 
and phone number (daytime), but 
only the author’s name and “Ken-Caryl 
Resident” or applicable government 
office will be printed in the paper. 
Residents may submit up to eight 
letters to the editor per calendar year. 
More than one letter per resident may 
be published in a single issue of the 
paper provided that the letters are not 
about the same subject. Letters will be 
printed on a space available basis and 
may be edited. Editor retains right to 
appropriateness and content.

Letters will be published with plain 
text; use of all caps, italics, bold or 
excessive exclamation points will 
not be allowed. Published letters to 
the editor do not necessarily reflect 
the views or opinions of the Master 
Association, its directors, officers, 
employees, agents, staff, Life at Ken-

Life is great when you
ADD-A-DECK!

303-838-3397
addadeck@gmail.com

addadeckoftherockies.com

SCHEDULE
NOW
for

SUMMER
specials!

Caryl or its editor. Neither the editor 
nor the Master Association accepts 
any responsibility for the content 
of these letters. Writers accept full 
responsibility for their written word. 
Letters should comply with acceptable 
standards for courtesy  and respect.

Email to allisonr@kcranch.org. 
Deadline for June 5, paper is May 24 
at 9 a.m.  

Dear Editor
Monarchs, Milkweed and Mayhem 

(Part I)
In the following free verse poem, 

John Beharry captures why we are 
in awe of the lovely, delicate and 
winged wonders that we call Monarch 
butterflies. Native to the American 
Tropics, Monarchs are now beloved the 
world over in Australia, India, Western 
Europe as well as Canada, Mexico 
and the Americas. These majestic 
butterflies are celebrated for their 
intergenerational long distance (up 
to 3,000 miles) migration from their 
eastern and western summer homes in 
northern United States to their over-
wintering grounds in South-Central 
Mexico and California, respectively. 

the Monarch Butterfly
hanging from the foliage
in your hundreds
repainting the leaves
in bright shades
of black and orange
with your waterproof
gossamer wings
of four-inch span
so fragile and
yet so strong
enabling you
to journey south

OUR COMMUNITY

Another Successful Project Day
By Tim Redmond, Resident 

On May 4, neighbors in the Stratford Farms and Shaffer Hill Neighborhoods 
participated in their Annual Project Day. Project days began years ago as a way 
for neighbors to join together to beautify their neighborhood. 

This year, as in previous years, we had a great turnout! Equipped with various 
tools, neighbors concentrated on removing dead limbs and other debris from 
two orphan lots on Blue Sage. Ken-Caryl Ranch Wildfire Mitigation Specialist 
and Park Ranger Keith McMillan graciously offered his time to supervise and 
instruct the crew on sound fire mitigation practices. Other neighbors focused 
on weeding and cleaning up the entries to the Stratford Farms and Shaffer 
Hill neighborhoods. 

Many thanks to all who participated. A special thanks goes out to Ken-
Caryl Open Space Manager Sean Warren and Keith McMillian for their help 
and counsel. 

Photos courtesy of Tim Redmond.

continues on page 18

Sign Up for the e-News!
The Ken-Caryl Ranch e-News is a weekly newsletter distributed every 

Monday via email to all residents who subscribe. To sign up for the 
e-News, go to www.ken-carylranch.org and fill out the e-News sign-up 
form on the home page or send an email to allisonr@kcranch.org.
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CLASSIFIEDS

LIFE AT KEN-CARYL

ISSN 0899-6318

Life at Ken-Caryl is a private 
newspaper published every other 
week by the Ken-Caryl Ranch Master 
Association. OUR PURPOSE is to bring 
timely information to the residents 
of Ken-Caryl Ranch. The editorial 
direction of this publication comes 
ultimately from the Ken-Caryl Ranch 
Master Association Board of Directors. 
NOTICE: The views of the authors of 
the various articles and letters in this 
newspaper do not necessarily reflect 
the views of the committees, directors, 
management, or the community as a 
whole. Deadline dates are published 
at www.ken-carylranch.org under the 
Community & News, then Newspaper & 
e-News tabs.

Life at Ken-Caryl Editor  
Allison Rager
allisonr@kcranch.org
303-979-1876, ext. 108

Display Advertisements and 
Classifieds
April Crockett
aprilc@kcranch.org
303-979-1876, ext. 117 

Ken-Caryl Ranch Master Association
Board of Directors: Katie Bolling, 
Randall Flint, Scotty Martin, Chris 
Schroeder and Debbie Seagraves

Brian Yowell
General Manager
briany@kcranch.org
303-979-1876, ext. 113

Ken-Caryl Ranch Metropolitan 
District
Board of Directors:
Jim Conzelman, Kayla Kirkpatrick, 	
Joe Levy, John Ostrom and Mike Miro

Traci Wieland 
District Manager
traciw@kcranch.org
303-979-1876, ext. 136

Park Rangers/Open 
Space:....303-979-1876, ext. 170

Parks, Greenbelts, Sprinklers:  
(weekdays)........303-979-1876, ext. 399
(emergencies)...303-979-1876, ext. 320

Recreation: 
Ranch House......................303-979-1876
Community Center..........303-979-2233
Environmental 
Education..........303-979-1876

Contact information for the Master 
Association and Metropolitan District 
Board members and staff is available 
at www.ken-carylranch.org under the 	
About Us tab.

LIFE AT KEN-CARYL CLASSIFIED 
ADVERTISING is provided as a service 
to residents and businesses. All ads will 
be reviewed by the editor. Any person 
placing an ad deemed unsuitable or 
which may not be in the best interest 
of residents will be contacted and 
money refunded.

You can download a contract and 
view deadline dates at www.ken-
carylranch.org under Community & 
News, then Newspaper: Life at Ken-
Caryl. The deadline for placement 
of classified advertising is 5 p.m. on 
the published deadline date. The 
deadline date is sometimes early due 
to holiday schedules. Cost is $.25 per 
word for residents or $.75 per word 
for non-residents. Payment for ALL 
classified advertisements MUST be 
made in full for the duration of the ad 
at placement. No refunds will be made 
for cancellations. No custom services 
are available for classifieds. A maximum 
of 80 words will be accepted. Please call 
303-979-1876, ext. 117 or email aprilc@
kcranch.org for more information. 

JOB OPPORTUNITIES

SEVERAL EMPLOYMENT 
OPPORTUNITIES AVAILABLE! - 
Stepping Stone Support Center 
supports adults w/intellectual & 
developmental disabilities and is 
currently looking for caring part- & 
full-time providers in the Ken-Caryl 
and surrounding areas, on-site at our 
center, & in the community: flexible 
schedules, $16-$20/hr. (based on 
services provided) for employee 
positions; for contracted, Host Home 
Provider position: $1,800 - $4,800/
mo., tax-exempt income (dependent 
on several factors) for providing live-
in care in your own home. For more 
information, please contact Crista: 
ccarnes@steppingstonesupportcenter.
com, 303-872-6882 x707.

Worship Musician Wanted Genesis 
Presbyterian Church (PCUSA) seeks 
a guitar player to join our existing 
worship band. Keyboard and vocals 
are a plus. $25/hour with minimum 
of 5 hours weekly - one rehearsal 
and two Sunday morning services. 
Genesis Presbyterian Church is a small, 
engaged, inclusive, and affirming 
congregation. Please email a short 
resume to: info@genesiscolorado.org.

REAL ESTATE

NEW LISTING!! - 11541 Homestake 
Peak Priced at $850,000, this is a 
beautiful 2,700+ sq ft, 2-story home 
In Cimarron, backing to open space, & 
walking path! Open floor plan, vaulted 
ceilings, lots of windows & light!! 
Central AC, Cul de sac location.   Partial 
open basement. Newer roof. Relax and 
unwind on the wonderful outdoor 
deck for your summer enjoyment! 
Move-in condition! Call today to 
schedule a private showing. Jeff Burke, 
J S Burke Broker   direct: 720-436-2441

GOODS & SERVICES

A HARDWOOD SPECIALIST - Install, 
repair, refinish, free estimates, insured. 
Over 20 years’ experience and Ken-
Caryl Resident. ahardwoodfloors1@ 
gmail.com. www.ahardwoodspecialist. 
com. Dan 303-570-7930.

DRYWALL SERVICE - Hang, Tape, 
Texture. Excellent repair work. Call: 
720-371-3097.

PHOTOBOOTH RENTAL - Transform 
any event into an unforgettable 
experience with Photobooth’n’! 
From weddings to graduations, our 
photobooth adds life to every party. 
Snap fun-filled moments, share 
laughter, and create memories that 
will last a lifetime. Book now and let 
the good times roll! Photobooth’n’ - 
gail@photoboothn.com -  
www.photoboothn.com 

AUTO DETAILING - Ken-Caryl resident, 
your garage or mine. 720-318-5411 

VFM PAINTING INC. - Int/Ext, 
General Remodeling 720-351-2171 
pesco2014@gmail.com

JACK OF ALL TRADES -  Residential 
and Business Maintenance, Repairs 
and Remodels What do you need 
done? Burt 720-532-2685 or 
burtagent@gmail.com 

HIGH SCHOOL MATH TUTOR - 
Colorado School of Mines grad.  
First 1/2-hour session is free.  
www.DigitalMathTutor.com. Online 
and in-person. Algebra, Geometry, Trig, 
Pre-calc, Calc, SAT/ACT prep. David 
Cowan, 10 yr. Ken-Caryl resident, 
303-949-1989.

HIGH SCHOOL ENGLISH/COLLEGE 
APPLICATION ESSAY TUTOR - Online 
or in-person. College English professor 
for 15+ years. KC resident. Call or text, 
Carrie 720-236-3656.

HANDYMAN SERVICES/CUSTOM 
CONSTRUCTION - Tile/Painting/
Cabinets/ Hardwood/Decks/ and more. 
Free Estimates & Fully Insured. Contact:  
JMErnsthomeservices@gmail.com or 
Jason @ 303-910-9909. 

NEW BABY, NO SLEEP? - Contact 
Birth & Postpartum Doula, Childbirth 
Educator, and Lactation Educator, 
KC Resident Liz Gallant, to provide 
prenatal, birth, postpartum and 
lactation support. Specializing in 
infant care/feeding/soothing, mother’s 
recovery, postpartum healing foods 
and overall wellness. 303-517-8864. 
Heartstringsdoulacare.com

DRIVEWAY REPLACEMENT.  
Patios, Pool Decks, Heated Driveways. 
Family Owned. Ken-Caryl Resident. 
720-584-7092 - Cain Construction 

RETIRED MASTER ELECTRICIAN -  
KC resident. No job too small. 
Residential, commercial, and power for 
Tesla. 303-564-3533

GUITAR LESSONS - DMA degree. 
KC resident. All levels and styles, all 
ages welcome. Ethanlorentz.com 
ethanlorentz@hotmail.com 
303-669-7451

DIVORCE BOOTCAMP - Get the 
facts from a panel of experts. 
Virtual or in person in Littleton. Visit 
divorceadvicecolorado.com

PETERSEN CUSTOM GLASS - Provides 
custom glass shower enclosures, wine 
rooms, mirrors & tabletops. Family & 
Veteran owned. 10% off materials with 
mention of this ad. 720-810-1160. 
www.PetersenGlass.com.

LETTERS TO THE EDITOR (cont. from page 17)

across america
from canada to mexico
breeding new generations
as you travel
thousands of miles
with unerring accuracy
to the exact place
of your birth
a new generation
that will initiate
the process for
the return journey
to the north
in due course
you are indeed
the monarch
of butterflies

The eastern and western migrating 
Monarchs are threatened. In the United 
States, they are candidates for the 
Endangered Species List. As of Dec. 
11, 2023, the International Union for 
the Conservation of Nature listed the 
migrating monarchs as “vulnerable.” 
Researchers estimate that the eastern 
population (those east of the Rocky 
Mountains) has declined by 80% since 
1990 and the western population 
(those west of the Rocky Mountains) 

has decreased by 95% since the 1980’s. 
The World Wildlife Fund states, “New 
data detailing the abundance of the 
eastern Monarch butterfly colonies 
wintering in central Mexico’s forests 
during the 2023-2024 winter season 
has declined by 59%...”

Kathy Webster, Resident 
Editor’s note: This is part one of a letter 

to editor. Additional segments will be 
printed in subsequent issues of Life at 
Ken-Caryl to preserve the integrity of the 
article and to publish it in its entirety as 
the author intended. 

Dear Editor
The proposed Wildcat Trail in the 

untouched South Docmann area would 
be a huge environmental mistake for 
the benefit of the few. It would be 
so far away from our residential trail 
heads that it could never justify the 
$100,000 cost. It would lie south of 
the Docmann Gulch and the newest 
Docmann loop trail which averages 
only one hiker per day. The mountain 
biking contingent and racing groups 
are pushing to hasten construction 
of this totally unnecessary trail. 
This area is unique because it is the 
only one left of its kind in our KCR 
Foothills Open Space. We should all 
care enough to make a difference 
and read the outstanding biological 
survey report by Melissa Belmar of 
Collective Ecological Consulting, LLC. 
Please go to Ken-Caryl website (www.
ken-carylranch.org). At the top of the 
page click “Open Space,” scroll down 
to “Rules, Plans, Studies,” and then to 
Open Space Plans, & Studies,” and then 
at last: to “Wildcat Ridge Biological 
Resources (Not Cultural Resources) 
Survey Report” and then click on 
“download.” If this octogenarian can 
do it, so can you. The human footprint 
has not yet crushed this relatively small 
area, which has remained pristine prior 
to our housing development in KCR. It 
is really enjoyable to read about this 
valuable asset and to help preserve it 
for future generations. 
1. The MA Board should wait patiently 

for the 2025 Community Survey to 
decide the fate of this rough terrain, 
but a habitat full of biodiversity as a 
protected ecosystem. 

2. This could be our future “Wildlife 
Protected Area,” the pride of Ken-
Caryl. 

3. Then the variety of raptors, other 
birds and mammals could continue 
to spill undeterred into the Docmann 
Gulch and be viewed from the trails 
at higher elevations. 

3. With this stupid “Wildcat Trail,” it 
would encourage more non-resident 
encroachment from adjacent 
Jefferson County property as per the 
biological survey report. 

4. There are so many other more 
pressing problems that need the 
$100,000.

5. The 2025 Community Survey should 
decide the future of this special 
area because there is no logical 
justification to hurry this decision. 
James Fodor, Resident

Make sure you’re ready for the upcoming season! 
$49.99 FURNACE INSPECTION WITH CO DETECTION

Call and schedule today - 303.909.2018
OFFER EXPIRES 3/29/2024.  CANNOT BE COMBINED WITH ANY OTHER OFFERS.  

IS YOUR
FURNACE 

10 YEARS OLD
OR OLDER?
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TEEN SERVICES

This listing includes Ken-Caryl teens who babysit, mow lawns, house or pet sit, or 
shovel snow. To be included on the list, teens should email their name, number, age, 
neighborhood and list of services offered to Allison Rager at Allisonr@kcranch.org or call 
303-979-1876, ext. 108.

Services: (B) Babysitting; (L) Lawn care; (P) Pet or house sitting; (S) Snow shoveling
Name	 Phone	 Services	 Age	 Neighborhood
Olivia Anderson 	 303-902-5026 	 B, P, S 	 15	 Aspen Meadows
Giana Baiotto 	 720-335-9786 	 P, H 	 10 	 Traditions 
William Baiotto 	 720-335-9786 	 P, H 	 13 	 Traditions
Hutch Barber	 303-249-0468	 P	 14	 Legacy
William Barrs	 720-788-3109	 L, P, H, S	 13	 Retreat
Jack Bayton	 720-485-8783,	 B	 17	 North Ranch
Piper Blarr	 720-255-6877	 B, P	 16	 Colony
Aliza Bochner	 720-880-8336	 B, P	 19	 North Ranch
Eva Bochner	 720-899-0033 	 B, P	 17	 North Ranch
Mariel Bochner	 319-338-4414  	 B, P	 14	 North Ranch
Mia Briceno	 573-801-4342	 B, P, H	 12	 Deer Creek
Abby Burton	 720-616-1333 	 B, P	 16	 Aspen Meadows
Caprice Camilli	 720-347-3411	 B, P	 13	 Wynterbrooke
Elena Carpenter 	 303-999-9764 	 B, P 	 12 	 Traditions
Alice Cuttitta-Gallant	 303-517-8864	 B	 15	 Deer Creek
Hope Cuttitta	 720-404-0282	 B, P	 19	 Deer Creek
Ella Daugherty	 303-591-2004	 B, P	 16	 Legacy
Quinn Daugherty	 303-591-2004	 B, P	 15	 Legacy
Razi Daugherty	 303-591-2004	 B, P	 12	 Legacy
Presley Davis	 720-487-8778	 B, P	 13	 Sunset Ridge
Rosemary Detterick 	 720-628-2638 	 B, P 	 13 	 Saddlewood
Megan Ellis	 720-290-2033	 B, P, S	 14	 Heirloom
Jack Famariss	 720-434-7033	 B, P	 16	 North Ranch
Ryan Flint 	 303-517-3749 	 L,P,S 	 16 	 Retreat
Caleb Flint 	 303-517-3749 	 L,P,S 	 14 	 Retreat
Kyla Fouts	 303-668-0581 	 B, L, P, S	 13	 Mountain Gate
Brayden Fox	 303-906-4339 	 L, P, S	 15	 Deerwood Vista
Lauren Fox	 720-273-4077 	 B	 12	 North Ranch
Liam Fox	 303-906-4339 	 L, P, S	 11	 Deerwood Vista
Shaun Fox	 303-906-4339 	 L, P, S	 14	 Deerwood Vista
Fiona Freitag	 720-456-1556 	 B	 11	 Deerwood Vista
Lily Freitas	 303-999-1993 	 B, P	 12	 Retreat
Eva Gallant	 303-517-8864	 B, P	 16	 Deer Creek
Georgia Gilmore	 720-210-4177	 B	 16	 Heirloom	
Connor Glitzer	 303-489-3932	 L, S	 18	 The Village
Maria Gonzalez	 720-224-3612	 B, P, S	 12	 Cimmaron
Kyra Goudzwaard	 720-552-0175	 B, P	 15	 Barrington Ridge
Cameron Guider	 303-868-7198	 B,P	 14	 Aspen Meadows
Will Guider	 303-868-7198	 L,P,S	 14	 Aspen Meadows
Aubrienne Hansen 	 720-822-5512 	 P	 13	 Stallion Pointe.
Keegan Hardesty	 720-484-9557	 L, P, S	 17	 Cimarron
Mac Hardesty	 720-672-1225	 L, P, S	 15	 Cimarron
Gailyn Harrigan	 720-390-2770	 B, L, P, S	 13	 Colony
Reed Hershey	 720-828-3245	 B, L, P	 12	 North Ranch
Natalie Himmel	 720-788-3419	 B, P	 15	 Eagles Pointe
Kellen Hodges	 720-496-6113	 B, L, P, S	 17	 Saddlewood
Maddox Hodges	 720-472-2003	 B, L, P, S	 14	 Saddlewood
Reece Hodges	 303-667-2606	 L, P, S	 12	 Saddlewood
Gunnar Holmes	 720-505-6764	 L, S	 15	 Carriage Hill
Amelia Hopping	 720-626-7750	 B, P, S, L	 14	 North Ranch
Erin Hurley	 720-600-8261 	 B, P, S 	 12	 Aspen Meadows
Lukas Jamtgaard	 303-763-0250	 P	 18	 Mountain Gate 
Afton Jones	 720-705-9797	 B	 16	 Manor Ridge
Salome Kekelia	 801-201-1183	 B	 13	 Territory
Eva Kiebler	 303-478-6050	 B, P	 15	 Cimarron
Sierra King	 720-582-3334	 L	 14	 Heirloom
Kellen Lay	 720-629-5566	 L, S	 12 	 Wynterbrooke
Andrew Lerudis	 720-691-3985	 L, P, S	 15	 Village
Daniel Lobelo	 720-203-2912	 L, P, S	 14	 Deerwood Vista
Shea McCaughey	 720-774-7499 	 B, P	 13	 Cimmaron
Riley McGatlin	 703-244-8558	 B, L, P, S	 14	 Legacy
Rileigh Rose McMahon	 720-375-3352	 B, P	 13	 Stallion Pointe
Nathan McAnally	 303-358-1993	 L, P, S	 12	 Retreat
Charlotte Miller	 303-882-4415	 B, P	 16	 Manor Ridge
Janey Millstone	 720-668-1029	 B, P	 15	 North Ranch
Sydney Millstone	 720-471-3245	 B, P, L	 15	 North Ranch
Lexi Moscardini 	 347-803-6421 	 B, P 	 13 	 Manor Ridge
Hannah Mote	 720-305-8757	 B, P	 14	 Stallion Pointe
Kellan Nash	 720-630-5764	 L, P, S	 13	 Retreat  
Samara Pirozzi	 720-818-2203	 B, P	 16	 Traditions
Lillian Pool	 720-985-1667	 B, P	 16	 Bradford Place
Alec Prinzi	 303-810-3221	 B, L, P, S	 12	 Shaffer Hill
Nathan Rector	 720-506-5616	 S, L 	 12	 Sunset Ridge 
Joshua Reisinger	 303-587-0927	 L, P, S	 16	 Eagles Pointe
Alessandra Roberts	 720-394-3910	 B, P, S, 	 15	 Village
Paulina Roberts	 720-394-3910 	 B, P, S 	 13 	 Village
Griffin Ruszkowski	 303-960-9883	 L, P, S	 15	 Stallion Pointe
Sebastian Ruszkowski	 720-660-2234	 L, P, S	 17	 Stallion Pointe
Libby Sauer	 303-506-9752	 B, P	 14	 North Ranch
Maggie Schmisek	 720-960-7707	 B, P	 14	 Traditions 
Liam Schuster	 720-480-0691 	 B, P	 15	 Heirloom
Alyssa Secondo	 720-625-9910	 B, P	 15	 Cimarron
Ava Secondo	 720-595-7665	 B, P	 18	 Cimarron
Jon Siebrase	 314-960-1524	 L	 13	 Stallion Pointe
Brian Siebrase 	 314-960-1524	 L	 11 	 Stallion Pointe
Anna Smith	 567-217-1248	 B	 16	 North Ranch
Cameron Sternberg	 303-949-3691	 P	 12	 Aspen Meadows
Wesley Sternberg	 303-949-3691	 P	 14	 Aspen Meadows
Lachlan Stevens	 720-742-0086	 B, L, P, S	 14	 Bradford Place
Seumas Stevens	 720-210-6065	 B, L, P, S	 14	 Bradford Place
Ryann Stewart	 303-817-4120	 B	 13	 Heirloom
Maddy Szabo	 720-768-5452 	 B	 16	 Aspen Meadows
Jack Torgerson	 303-981-7617 	 B, P	 18	 Legacy
Aiden Tyler	 720-448-7638	 P, S	 15	 Cimarron
Charlotte Watkins	 720-649-0813	 B, P	 12	 Manor Ridge
Judah Webster	 703-655-4428	 B, L, P, S	 16	 The Spread
Wyatt Webster	 703-655-4428	 B, L, P, S	 14	 The Spread
Ava Yaley	 970-946-8955	 B, P	 15	 Carriage Hill
Cole Yaley	 970-946-7649	 B, P, S	 13	 Carriage Hill
Connor Young	 720-883-3616	 B, L, P, S	 13	 North Ranch 
Liam Young	 720-883-3616	 L, S, P	 12	 North Ranch

The Ken-Caryl Ranch Master Association has not screened or run background checks on these teens and 
makes no representations, guarantees or warranties on their appropriateness, fitness or ability to perform the 
work for which they are advertising. In addition, the Master Association has not examined any of the tools or 
machinery they may use to perform the work for which they are advertising and makes no representations, 
guarantees or warranties on the safety or soundness of the equipment or the ability of the teens to utilize the 
equipment in a safe and appropriate manner. It is the sole responsibility of the individuals contracting with these 
teens to make these determinations.

CLASSIFIEDS

America,
Let’s Raise the Bar!

Call Rob TODAY 
for an Appointment
303-908-9063

    • Interior and Exterior Painting
    • Fence Staining / Painting
    • Deck Staining / Painting 
    • In Business for 30 Years
    • American-Owned and Operated
    • All Workers Comp and 
       Liability Insurance
    • No Subcontractors

$350 OFF
Complete  

Exterior Paint Job

$150 OFF 
Interior Paint Job

O B

PRIVATE LUXURY DRIVER - Make 
your next trip a luxurious one with 
long-time Ken Caryl Resident and 
USAF Vietnam Era Veteran Pete Foster! 
You’ll ride in comfort and style in a 
Registered Luxury Limousine 2021 
Black Ford Expedition Max (PUC 
LL-04048). With plenty of room for 
luggage, you can comfortably travel 
to the Airport/Mountains/Red Rocks 
Concerts/Dinner and more! Get the VIP 
treatment and Schedule your next trip 
with Pete Foster by texting 
303-829-8580 today!

HANDYMAN - Now that my grandkids 
are back in school, my son-in-law has 
more time available for handyman 
jobs including electrical or mechanical 
repairs, tree trimming or removal, and 
other home and yard maintenance. He 
is very capable, honest, reliable, and 
strong. Call or text Brian 303-947-2591 
for work or Marian 303-726-7937 for 
reference.

REDMAN ELECTRIC - Specializing 
in residential service and remodel 
electrical work for over 27 years. 
KC resident. Free estimates. Master 
Electrician. 303-356-1968.

PET SITTING - Affordable, reliable. 
Pets2us.com. Chris 303-902-8128.

LOCAL GENERAL CONTRACTOR 
- Kitchens, basements, bathrooms, 
decks and pergolas. Call or text Greg 
303-960-6859. 
Email: gcdavisllc@gmail.com.

PIANO AND ORGAN LESSONS - 
Master’s Degree. Former music school 
Director experienced with all ages and 
learning styles is taking private students 
in her KC studio. Steinway Grand 
Piano. Award-winning international 
performer. All ages & levels welcome, 
including beginners, transfer students 
and adults. Quality instruction in 
correct ergonomic technique, sight 
reading, theory, improvisation, classical 
and contemporary styles. Recitals and 
special events. Students have won 
awards, competitions and college 
scholarships; some have professional 
careers or just play for enjoyment. Mary 
Reinker Music Studio 303-717-2599.

COMPUTER SERVICES - 
www.3xSmarter.com. 303-904-3613 

HOUSE CLEANING - 
EXCEPTIONALHOUSECLEANING  
# 1, INC. Since 1997 Licensed-
insured-bonded. Weekly, bi-weekly, 
3-weeks, monthly, move-in, move-
out. Free estimates. Tom Nguyen 
Office & Cell 303-349-3153. Email: 
exceptionalhousecleaning@gmail.com. 
Website: https://exceptionalhousecln.
wixsite.com/home. Credit card, PayPal, 
Venmo, Zelle.

OB PAINTING - $350 off Exterior / 
$150 off Interior Call today: 		
Rob 303-908-9063.

ADVANCED HOME 
IMPROVEMENTS  - Drywall, carpentry, 
plumbing, electrical, tile. No job too 
small. 303-908-5869

Call Larry for an appointment!

303-564-1306

Interior/Exterior
No Money Down • Free Estimates
Color Consultation • Fully Insured

Local References

EMBROIDERY - Custom logos on 
shirts/jackets, wedding gifts, towels, 
church/school clubs etc. Small orders 
welcomed. KC resident. 
Tina 303-916-1510. 

HOUSE CLEANING KEN-CARYL - 
resident now accepting NEW clients. 
10 years of experience. Reliable, 
Trustworthy, Licensed, Insured, 
References available upon request. Call 
or email to schedule a free estimate 
today and take a load off your feet. 
avividclean@yahoo.com 303-332-4524 
avividclean.com

JOSEFINA AND OSCAR HOUSE 
CLEANING  - We specialize in deep 
cleaning, move-outs, move-ins, 
construction, renovations, weekly, 
bi-weekly, monthly, special occasions. 
Whatever your cleaning needs are, 
we’re prepared to tackle them. We 
have a large crew to get the job done. 
Over 13 years cleaning in the area with 
references. We have a few openings 
we would like to fill. Imagine running 
errands and returning to a beautifully 
cleaned home – that’s the convenience 
we offer. Call for a complimentary 
estimate. (720)364-3818
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#1 AGENT IN JEFFERSON COUNTY
#1 AGENT IN KEN-CARYL RANKED AMONGST THE TOP 50 AGENTS IN RE/MAX US 

Certi�ed Distressed Property Expert • Certi�ed Negotiation Expert • Luxury Home Marketing Specialist

 

RANKED WITHIN THE TOP 1% OF AGENTS IN DENVER

EXPERIENCE MATTERS ... I’ve served both Corporate and 
Real Estate clients with expertise and integrity for 28 years. 

That’s a direct benefit to you in negotiating your biggest investment!

®

Professionals, Inc.

            

www.homesinli�leton.com  303-619-4880 

Eva Stadelmaier 

SOLD!

What is your home worth? Call me anytime for a FREE valuation.

NORTH RANCH

4 Kokanee  -  $1,773,855

THE SPREAD

10809 Park Range Road  -  $895,950

RECENT SALES
6 Prairie Clover  •  4 May Cherry  •  12 Barrington Dr.  •  35 Blue Sage  •  27 Tamarade  •  10 Long Spur  

9541 S. Couger Road  •  7602 S. Davis Peak  •  40 Willowleaf  •  2 Amaranth  •  2 Rose Clover 
20 Tecoma  •  3 Buckthorn  •  9 Blue Willow  •  12 North Ranch Road  •  2 Silver Aspen  •  33 Tecoma

2 Holly Oak  •  12 Silver Aspen  •  164 Willowleaf  •  57 Dawn Heath  •  27 Mountain Laurel

6 Amberwood Lane  -  $1,525,000

DEERWOOD VISTA

5 Mourning Dove Lane  -  $1,815,000

Listed and Sold

by Eva!

15 Lindenwood Lane  -  $1,650,000

SOLD! SOLD!SOLD!
Listed and Sold

by Eva!

8 Shore Pine  -  $1,199,0002 Mountain Alder  -  $1,505,000

WYNTERBROOKEBRADFORD PLACE EAGLES POINTE

NORTH RANCH

#1
AGENT

SOLD!SOLD! SOLD!SOLD! SOLD!SOLD!

�is updated Tudor-style home has
5 bedrooms and 4 baths and breathtaking 
views. Adjacent to open space~Cul-de-sac~
3 car garage~Newer furnace~New paint~

Tile roof~Garden-level basement.

6 Bobcat Lane  -  $1,800,000

NORTH RANCH

Under
Contract!
Under

Contract!

2  White Pine  -  $1,050,000

ENCLAVE

SOLD!SOLD!
Listed and Sold

by Eva!Listed and Sold

by Eva!


